
 

“I have come in order that you might have life, life in all its fullness,” John 10:10 

 

 

F ourishing   ogether 
                                                                       ‘I have come that you may have life, life in all its fullness’ John 10:10 

    
St. Peter’s Newsletter 

                          
                         Friday 26th April 2024       

 
 

Headteacher Message   
 

Good afternoon,  

 
It has been a busy week in school with visitors, visits out and the Y5 residential. Everything is 
going really well. It is particularly nice to be able to start using the school field and getting the 
children out and about. There are lots of opportunities for local walks and using the outdoors as 
part of the learning.  
 

This week Y2 had a wonderful trip to Leighton Moss. They explored the 
different animal habitats and loved their day of outdoor learning.  
 
Year 5 have been amazing!  
It has been lovely to be able to call up and 
see the children thriving and flourishing in 
a different environment. They have shown 
courage, determination and taken on lots 

of new challenges. We are so very proud of the children! Mrs Owens 
will be organising all the photographs and arrange a way in which you 
can view them.   We have already started to make plans for the Y4 
children who will have this wonderful experience next year!  
 
Have a wonderful weekend,  
 
Mrs Dodd and the team at St Peter’s  

Our School Worship and Christian Characteristics 
 

Our Christian Worship this week has focussed on self-control. This week we 
explored respect and how we value and include everyone.  
On Tuesday it was St George’s Day, Rev. Mark led our school worship on the 
patron Saint of England, Saint George.   
 

Sporting Events 
 

Champions League WINNERS 2024! 
 
Well done to our Y5&6 St. Peter’s football team, who brought the 
Champions League trophy back to our school cabinet!   
 
On Monday night, the team secured their victory amongst some 
fantastic competition from the other schools in our area and were 
fantastic sports. We are very proud of the children who have been 
part of the league and how they conducted themselves.  
 
As always, thank you to everybody for making this happen. A special 
shout out to Mr Kitchen and Miss Walker for stepping in to take the 
team.  
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Stars of the Week  
 

 
Stars of the Week receiving a Headteacher Award are… 

 
 

Class  For…  

Skylarks - Gabriel  Being wonderful. You always try your best in class and are kind, 
considerate and a superstar.  

Sanderlings - Vicky  Vicky has worked hard showing respect, kindness, determination 
and is a superstar in the class.  

Oystercatchers - William Being amazing! We are so proud of you. You always are ready 
for learning, showing courage, determination, kindness and 

curiosity.  

Eider Ducks - Joseph Is always listening, working hard and fantastic in all areas of 
school life.  

Turnstones - Esamae Being wonderful. She is kind, considerate always helping others 
and positive in all aspects of school.  

Dunlins -  All of Y4 have been recognised for being amazing this week! 
They have been polite, resilient coped with changes and just 

wonderful. (Rewarded with an extra playtime!)  

Lapwings -  Y5 have had a wonderful week at Lakeside and have shown 
courage, determination and resiliency.  

Curlews- Lana Lana is amazing! We are so proud of your positivity, can do 
attitude and resiliency.  

 
Well done to all of our super stars who have made us all extremely proud this week. 

 

Dogs Trust   

This week we welcomed Sam from The Dog’s Trust to St Peter’s. She led a 
wonderful assembly on Wednesday and then went to every class to lead 
interactive sessions. Sam talked to the children about dog safety and how to keep 
safe around dogs. Sam will return next week to meet with Y5 who were busy at 
Lakeside, ensuring all classes receive this great opportunity to learn from Dogs 
Trust.  

Group Chats and Online Safety  

We have continued to highlight group chats and use of group chats. This week I have added an 
advice guide to the bottom of the newsletter. This provides guidance on ways in which we can 
support monitoring and ensure our children are kept safe whilst they use their technology.  
 
Information from The National College https://nationalcollege.com/guides/group-chats 
Messaging apps, on social media and in online games, group chats are among the most popular 
ways that young people engage with their peers online. Involving, by definition, three or more 
individuals, these groups allow users to send messages, images and videos to everyone in one 
place. Whilst they are useful for helping friends, people with shared interests or members of a 
club to communicate and coordinate activities, they can also leave young people feeling excluded 
and bullied – as well as providing opportunities for inappropriate content to be shared and viewed. 

Book Club 

As this week has been so busy with educational visits, each class have had their own book club 
and shared some wonderful titles. We will continue to share book club information from next week, 
when all classes are back into their routine. 
 
 

https://nationalcollege.com/guides/group-chats
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General Reminders 

Arrival Times  
This week, we have noticed an improvement in children arriving to school on time. Thank you to 
everyone who is making a conscious effort to arrive at school for 8.35am when the gates open. 
We would love to see this positive change continue and urge anyone who is struggling to get their 
child to school on time by 8.45am at the very latest (gate closure), to contact us for help. 
New Lunch Menu 
You may remember that before the Easter break, we sent home paper copies of the Spring / 
Summer menu. Whilst there are some similarities, there are some changes and we would 
appreciate if your child usually has school lunches, to read through this menu with them at home.  
This is to ensure that they are aware of the choices and can identify something they will be happy 
eat from the menu on each day. We appreciate new foods can be a challenge for some children, 
and whilst our lunchtime staff work very carefully with children to encourage exploration of new 
foods, we appreciate support from home to ensure children do not go home hungry. 
PE Kits 
Whilst it can still be quite cold outdoors due to the confusing weather at the moment (!), Mrs Biggs 
would like to remind all that children can bring a warm pair of leggings / joggers and warm jumper 
for outside PE lessons if you wish to send them.These can be brought in to be kept in PE bags 
which remain in school and are sent home at the end of each half term to be washed and returned.  
Parking and Road Etiquette  
Parking continues to be an issue around school with some cars parking on the yellow lines. As 
we move into the warmer months, please consider walking to school, parking a little further so 
that lives are not endangered and congestion reduces around school.  
Lost Property 
Please come to check Lost Property!  
We continue to have a large amount of lost property in school. If the weather permits, we will put 
this out on a table on the top playground next week. We kindly ask that you ensure your children’s 
items are labelled with names.  
Attendance Changes  
The Department for Education (DFE)  have announced that there will be changes to attendance 
procedures and these will be introduced in August 2024. We will be providing further informaiton 
on the changes, however we strongly advise that no holidays are booked during term time. Fines 
are increasing for both parents and additional penalties and legal interventions are going to be 
put in place. School will be advised by the DFE and Local Authority guidance and we will be acting 
upon the guidance fully.  
Friends Raffle Tickets  
There is still time to sell your raffle tickets for the Friends Spring Grand Raffle! We have plenty of 
additional raffle tickets in the school office if you need more to sell. Thank you  

 

Food Bank – Donations    

Thank you for your 
continued support with your 
donations to Morecambe 
Bay Community Foodbank. 
We are very grateful for all 
your donations. Whilst we 
indicate a class a week, 
anyone can donate. We have our donation area just in the main entrance to the school.    
 
Rev. Mark has been collecting them weekly from school and delivering them to the Food Bank. 
There is no expectation to donate, so please only do so if you can.   

 
 

Class  Friday   

Skylarks  Friday 26th April  

Lapwings Friday 3rd May 

Sanderlings  Friday 10th May  

Dunlins Friday 17th May 

Oystercatchers  Friday 24th May  
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Afterschool Club Pickup Location 

Thank you to parents / carers for your patience whilst we source a new intercom system for 
collecting children. We hope the new intercom will be available from Monday next week although 
we will keep you posted…going forward, Afterschool Club pickups will be via the main school 
office foyer and not the blue gate.  
Please note all half termly afterschool clubs such as those run by external suppliers / teaching 
staff will remain as normal, with pickup at the blue gates. 
Thank you for your patience and understanding. 

Dates for the Diary – Week Commencing 29th April  

Monday 29th April      • Y6 Mock SATS Week Starts 

Tuesday 30th April      • Y3 Swimming (AM) – kits in school please  

• Y5 Geography Mapping Club: 3.15 – 4.15pm  

• School Council Meeting: 3.15 – 4pm. Applicable only to school council 
members (please see email sent home today) 

Wednesday 1st May      • KS2 JAM Club: 3.15 – 4.15pm 

Thursday 2nd May       • St George’s Day themed lunch. Please remember to send your child with 
a packed lunch if you have not pre-ordered a lunch for this day. 

• Y3 Ukulele – please ensure you remember to bring your child’s Ukulele 
before the lesson starts at 1.15pm 

• R/1 Lil Beatz Dance Club: 3.15 – 4.15pm 

Friday 3rd May    • Y4 trip to Heysham Nature Reserve – please see letter sent home for 
details and ensure ParentPay is complete with consent, lunch choices etc. 

 
Key Dates for Summer Term 1 

 

• Y4 Nature Reserve Trip – Friday 3rd May and Wednesday 26th June  

• Early May Bank Holiday (School Closed) – Monday 6th May  

• Class Photographs – Tuesday 7th May  

• Y6 SATS Week – Monday 13th – Thursday 16th May 

• Go Velo Bikeability (Y6) – Week Commencing 20th May  

• Y4 LHSSN Primary Sports Olympics Festival – Thursday 23rd May  

• Oystercatchers Class Worship – Thursday 23rd May @ 9am in the school hall 

• End of May Bank Holiday and Half Term – Week Commencing 27th May  
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